
 

 

 

NELSON RESOURCE MANAGEMENT PLAN 

PUBLIC NOTICE OF FURTHER SUBMISSIONS ON PROPOSED PLAN CHANGE 31 

 
Clause 7(1), First Schedule, Resource Management Act 1991 (RMA) 

 
Nelson City Council (NCC) gives notice that the Summary of Decisions Requested by Submitters on Proposed Plan 
Change 31 (Nelson Junction) to the operative Nelson Resource Management Plan is available for inspection at the 
following locations: 

• Nelson City Council Customer Service Centre, Civic House, 110 Trafalgar Street, Nelson 

• All public libraries in the Nelson region 

• The NCC website: shape.nelson.govt.nz/plan-change-31  

The original submissions are also viewable on the NCC website. Paper copies of the Summary of Decisions 
Requested and copies of the original submissions are available from Customer Services for a cost as set in the NCC 
Fees and charges or can be downloaded free of charge from the website shape.nelson.govt.nz/plan-change-31.  

Further Submissions  

Further submissions are now invited in support of, or in opposition to, the submissions received from original 
submitters or those with an interest greater than the general public. A further submission must be limited to a 
matter in support of, or opposition to, a relevant original submission. A further submission must be in the 
prescribed form – Form 6 in Schedule 1 of the Resource Management (Forms, Fees and Procedures) Regulations 
2003, or like effect. A further submission form can be obtained from: 
 

• NCC Customer Service Centre, Civic House, 110 Trafalgar Street, Nelson 

• All public libraries in the Nelson region 

• NCC website: shape.nelson.govt.nz/plan-change-31  

Further submissions on the Plan Change Request can be lodged with Nelson City Council: 
 

• Online at shape.nelson.govt.nz/plan-change-31.  

• Email – environmental.planning@ncc.govt.nz with “PC31 Nelson Junction Further Submission” in the 
subject line. 

• Post – Nelson City Council, Freepost 76919, PO Box 645, Nelson 7040.  

• Customer Service Centre at Civic House, 110 Trafalgar Street, Nelson.  

Within 5 working days of making a further submission to the Council, a copy of that further submission must be 
served on the person who made the original submission. Details of the original submitters can be viewed at 
shape.nelson.govt.nz/plan-change-31.  

THE CLOSING DATE FOR FURTHER SUBMISSIONS IS 4.00PM FRIDAY 13 OCTOBER 2023.  

Please contact the Environmental Planning Manager on (03) 546 0200 if you have any queries about the process. 

 
Mandy Bishop, Group Manager Environmental Management 
On behalf of Nelson City Council 
29 September 2023 
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